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DESCRIBETHE PRESENT AND ORIGINAL (IF KNOWN) PHYSICAL APPEARANCE

The Battle of San Jacinto had been commemorated by Texans as early as the 
first anniversary but it was not until the 1850's that early efforts were 
first organized to appropriately mark the battleground. In the 1890's the 
idea of purchasing the entire battlefield and converting it into a State 
Park gained momentum and a chapter of the Daughters of the Republic of 
Texas enlisted support for a legislative bill to provide funds. In 1897 
the bill passed. Three years before, in 1894, James Monroe Hill led a 
committee of San Jacinto veterans to the battleground to delineate the 
exact location of the battle. His son George Hill correlated eye-witness 
reports and drew the map which formed the basis for the boundary. It took 
three years to complete the purchase of the property.

In 1936, under the impetus of the state centennial celebration, extensive 
"improvements" of the property began which included the construction of a 
towering monument with a museum at its base, a large reflecting pool and 
landscaped grounds. Today the battlefield exists within a maze of oil 
refineries, chemical plants and high tension wires. Because of this 
heavy industrial development, the land is subsiding rapidly, causing the 
reflecting pool to lose its rectanglar form and the park area to become 
a marsh in several areas. Markers at various numbered points explain the 
battle and are illustrated on a map of the battleground which is included 
as sketch map A.
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STATEMENT OF SIGNIFICANCE

General Sam Houston on April 21, 1836, won the decisive engagement of the 
Texas Revolution, the battle of San Jacinto, and insured the victory of 
the revolutionaries, and ultimately, the independence of the Texas Republic 
from Mexico. Independence paved the way for annexation by the United States, 
which in turn brought on the Mexican War and the acquisition by the United 
States of the entire Southwest and California.

HISTORY

On March 2, 1836, Americans in Texas adopted a declaration of independence 
for the Republic of Texas, establishing General Sam Houston as Commander- 
in-Chief of all Texas forces. Before he could raise sufficient forces the 
Alamo had already fallen to Santa Anna. Realizing that his small army with 
meager provisions would provide no fight for the Mexican army, he chose to 
retreat to the Brazos River.

Santa Anna, after arriving too late in Harrisburg to capture the newly 
formed Texan government, turned north in pursuit of Houston's forces. On 
April 20, 1836, he took up his position where the San Jacinto River joins 
Buffalo Bayou, with open country to the left, the San Jacinto on their 
right, and the bayou before them.

On April 18, Houston intercepted a Mexican courier with dispatches that 
clearly revealed Santa Anna's plans. Houston began his move. Crossing 
south of Buffalo Bayou, Houston proceeded with a force of about 900 men 
to the vicinity of Lynch's Ferry, near the confluence of the San Jacinto 
River and the bayou. Houston's intelligence indicated a force of about 
600 Mexicans faced his troops across the prairie, but for undisclosed 
reasons Houston waited while General Cos, a brother-in-law of Santa Anna, 
joined the Mexican forces raising the enemies strength to some 1,200 men.

Then on the afternoon of April 21, Houston prepared to attack the Mexican 
position which now offered them no road for retreat as the bridge on- 
the only road across the Brazos, eight miles from the encampment, had 
been destroyed. At half past three, Houston gave the order to arm and 
assemble. The Texans formed a line of infantry extending about 1,000 
yards, broken only by a battery of two cannons. Some 60 cavalry troops 
under the command of Mirabeau B. Lamar protected the Texans' right flank 
and guarded against a Mexican breakthrough to the prairie.

(Continued)
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VERBAL BOUNDARY DESCRIPTION

As the boundaries of San Jacinto State Park were set according to the best 
available historical information, the landmark boundary coincides with the 
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While a slight swell in the terrain afforded the attackers cover to within 
200 yards of the enemy, the complete surprise by which the Texans took the 
Mexican forces remains unexplained. The account of the action, extracted 
from General Houston's official report of the battle to the President of 
the Republic, David G. Burnet states: "Colonel Sherman, with his regiment, 
having commenced the action upon our left wing, the whole line, at the 
center and on the right advancing in double quick time, raised the war-cry, 
'Remember the Alamo!' received the enemy's fire, and advanced within point 
blank shot before a piece was discharged from our lines. Our lines 
advanced without a halt, until they were in possession of the woodland and 
the enemy's breastwork the right wing of Burleson's and the left of 
Millard's taking possession of the breastwork; our artillery having 
gallantly charged up within seventy yards of the enemy's cannon, when it 
was taken by our troops."

By Houston's official report, the battle lasted only 18 minutes. Mexican 
losses were 630 dead, 208 injured and 730 prisoners, while Texan forces 
lost only 9 men with 30 others wounded. Santa Anna was captured the 
following day dressed as a Mexican private and was held as a hostage 
against further Mexican attack. On May 17 the treaty was signed which 
brought the conflict formally to a close.
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